TOWNSHIP OF HANOVER Department Of Administration 1000 ROUTE 10 P.O.BOX250 WHIPPANY, NJ07981-0250



JOSEPH A. GIORGIO, MPA, RMC Business Administrator/Township Clerk

Tel: (973) 428-2466 Fax: (973) 515-6683

Jgiorgio@Hanovertownship.com

May 30, 2022

Dear Neighbor:

As a neighbor and member of our community, we would like to advise you of an upcoming event that will take place at Veterans' Memorial Park on Thursday, June 30, 2022. The fireworks display will begin at approximately 9:15 p.m. and last for about one-half(½) hour.

Since you are in close proximity to the field, the Township Committee, the governing body of the Township, wishes to provide you with this advanced notification. The safety of spectators and neighboring properties is our foremost concern. In this regard, the detonation of shells by a pyrotechnic vendor will be under the direct supervision of the Whippany Fire Department with the assistance of the Cedar Knolls Fire Department and First Aid Squad.

North Jefferson Road will be closed to through traffic from beyond Stoney Brook Road to the jug handle on Route 10 at approximately 6:00 p.m. until approximately 10:00 p.m. the day of the fireworks. Paper Mill Road will also be closed to through traffic during this time. Residents can take shuttle buses operated by the Recreation Department from the parking lots at Memorial Junior School in Whippany and Malapardis Park in Cedar Knolls. Additional parking for the event will be available at several locations; namely at Halo Pharmaceutical and the Ukrainian American Cultural Center of New Jersey. There will also be parking along Stoney Brook Road. Traffic control will be handled by the Police Department.

In the event of rain on the evening of June 30, 2022, the fireworks display will take place on the night of July 1, 2022, or the next clear night. Please call the Recreation hotline at 973- 887-7870 for weather updates or cancellations. Please share this letter with anyone whom you feel should be advised of this event.

Thank you for your patience and understanding in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact our Superintendent of Recreation and Park Administration Denise Brennan at 973-428-2463

Yours truly,

The Township Committee

Michael Mihalko
Committeeman and Director of Recreation
and Parks Administration

John Ferramosca Mayor